
 

 

 
 
 
VIA CERTIFIED MAIL AND FAX TO: (318) 429-7103 
 
July 31, 2013 
 
Mr. Julio Rios 
President 
Bridger Lake, LLC 
800 Spring Street, Suite 205 
Shreveport, LA 71101 
 
Re: CPF 5-2010-5012H- Consent Agreement 

Close Out with Notification Stipulation  
 
Dear Mr. Rios: 
 
On July 1, 2013, I received your Quarterly Progress Report for the second quarter 2013 per the 
Consent Agreement referenced above.  In that report you state that there has been no change in the 
status of the pipeline since the last quarterly report submitted on April 3, 2013, and that all repair 
activities were completed in November of 2012.  The pipeline is now complete and ready for service.   
 
You have complied with all of the requirements of the original CAO and the Consent 
Agreement.  However, you have not been able to secure delivery of crude oil for your 6-inch pipeline 
and you have reported that it may be a long time before you are ready to receive crude oil and thus 
return your pipeline to service.   
 
Since the imminent harm has been removed, I am terminating this Consent Agreement per Section 
IX, paragraph 28.   Bridger Lake will no longer have to submit quarterly reports.  You are reminded 
that Bridger Lake must notify the Western Region 30 days prior to resuming pipeline operations to 
provide my staff suitable time to schedule a pre-return-to-service inspection of your facilities.     
 
Please feel free to contact me at 720-963-3160 or Mr. Peter Katchmar at 303-807-8458 to discuss this 
matter or if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Chris Hoidal 
Director, Western Region 
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
 
cc:  PHP-60 Compliance Registry 

PHP-500 P. Katchmar 


